









Haytor View Community Primary School & Nursery

Learning together - enjoying success - aiming high - celebrating difference – enriching community

Weekly Newsletter – 3rd May 2017

Chair of Governors: Niema Bohrayba

KEY STAGE 2 SATS WEEK



Next week is the time when our children in Year 6 have the opportunity to demonstrate to those beyond the school gates what they are able to do as they complete their SATs. Each morning from Monday to Thursday they will be joining children from across the country in completing papers and I'm sure that the whole school community will join us in wishing them the very best for the week.

Mr Hankin has written to parents of both the Year 6 and Year 5 children in his class explaining exactly what the week will look like and giving some simple advice upon how the Year 6 children can be best supported at home. Information published by the government will also be shared.

As a result of tests taking place there will be no Key Stage 2 assembly in the hall on Monday morning, however we look forward the celebrating the week with the whole school as usual in our Friday morning assembly. If you are a parent of a child in Year 6 and have any concerns please talk to Mr Hankin or Mr Hampton this week.

FUNDRAISING NEWS

We would like to say a massive thank you to Charlotte Jones, Jayden Lock's mum for raising funds recently in an effort to reduce the cost to parents for a planned Year 2 trip to the Eden Project.

With help from Chloe Baines, mum of Harvey-Jack and Charlie, an amazing £464.80 was raised!

Thank you also goes to Charlotte's nan who further donated £100 to the school, bringing the **total raised to £564.80.**

The money donated as a result of this raffle will be used, as planned, for the Year 2 trip to the Eden Project which will take place this term. This amazing contribution means that funds requested from parents for the trip will be dramatically reduced.



Thank you to all supported this fundraising effort.

KEEP YOUR CHILDREN SAFE - SPOTTING SEPSIS

You may have heard the name Sue Morrish in the press and on tv recently. Sue's son Sam, who lived in Newton Abbot, died suddenly and unexpectedly from sepsis in 2010. To mark what would have been Sam's 10th birthday last week Sue has delivered to us sepsis awareness leaflets which will be distributed to parents over the comings days.



The leaflets are produced by the UK Sepsis Trust having been developed by the NHS. Sue is keen that these leaflets are kept as a handy reference when children are unwell, perhaps being kept in the cupboard with the Calpol or thermometer.

Watch out for the leaflets coming your way and in you require more information about sepsis check of the website of the UK Sepsis Trust - www.sepsistrust.org

SUPERSTAR PIANO PERFORMANCES!



The annual Torbay Piano Festival took place over the bank holiday weekend at Lupton House in Churston. Leo Golding, Paris Trott, Cody Heawood and Jacob Warren all performed. They had to play their pieces of music in front of an adjudicator and audience - a nerve wracking experience! Everyone performed fantastically well. Cody, Paris and Jacob performed a piano trio (all three of them playing the piano at the same time). They played really well and were awarded a trophy each (see

photo), Jacob also won two more trophies for solo performances, these are all on display in the hub for the next few days, so

make sure you take a look. The trio played so well that they have been invited back to play again at a special gala concert this coming Sunday (7th May), where they will be awarded a special schools trophy. This will be the first time that Haytor View have ever won this award.

This coming weekend also sees the festival continue with all of the singers. Leah Hall will be singing "The Haunted House" and we wish her the best of luck!



SAINSBURY'S ACTIVE KIDS VOUHERS

Tuesday 2nd May was the last day to collect the Active Kids Vouchers from Sainsburys. Please can you bring in any vouchers you may have.





Thank you very much for your support in collecting these!

CELEBRATING SUCCESS

As part of our Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning the whole school are thinking about 'SEAL - relationships'. Our **Community Celebration** on **Friday at 9.00am** in the school hall will shine the spotlight on the following celebration of our **Core Offer**:

<u>'I show that I understand how important rules,</u> principles and laws are in my world and the part I have to play in supporting them'

- Mr Hampton has nominated Amelia Saunders
- Miss Butler has nominated Fazerlee Bourner and Madison Trott
- Miss Broomfield has nominated Olivia Martin
- Mr Franklin has nominated Anna Pavledis

- Miss Shopland has nominated Nicola Selley
- Mrs Cousins has nominated Skye Dymond
- Mr Hankin has nominated Owen McAuliffe
- Miss Cameron has nominated Jamie Milton
- Mr Blurton has nominated Caitlin Blowers

AMBASSADOR AWARDS

Lennon McCarthy would like to nominate Oli Simmons for an award this week, as Lennon was struggling with putting his lunch in the bin, Oli was in the lunch queue and he came out of the queue and helped Lennon. Well done Oli!



Kye Patrick would like to nominate Leo and Kallum Golding for an award this week, they gave up their weekend to look for Kye's stolen bike. Well done to both!

Kerry Hall, mum of Leah Hall and Chloe Packer, would like to nominate both girls for an award – mum is very proud of them for the way they handled themselves during an interview with the Herald Express at home recently. Well done!

Imogen Geary and Demi-Leigh Donald would like to nominate Clarabelle Selley and Lauren Byrne for an award this week, they were great with the younger children by making them a game for them to get up the hill with skipping ropes. Well done!

<u> SAFEGUARDING – EVERYONE'S RESPONSIBILITY</u>

Concerned about a child? If you have serious concerns about a child or young person, or if you need help parenting your child you can call 0345 155 1071 or email mashsecure@devon.gcsx.gov.uk. Out of hours please call 0845 6000 388. If it is an emergency dial 999.

ATTENDANCE – WELL DONE TO YEAR 2 AND YEAR 5

OVERALL	F1	F2	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
97.7%	97.7%	91%	98.3%	100%	99.3%	98.4%	100%	98.3%